MONDAY, MARCH 28, 1983

Upon roll call, Harris, yes; Rice, yes; Young, yes. Motion carried.

Moved by Rice, seconded by Harris, to approve the following travel/training requests:

- 1. Health Department-a)\$15.00 each registration fee for Cathy Halford and Terri Hunt to attend Basic Chemotherapy with Nursing Implications Seminar to be held in Tulsa on April 8, 1983 and b) Nancy Reavis, to attend Obstetrics Gynecology Review Course to be held in Dallas, Texas on April 4 thru 7, 1983; cost not to exceed \$476. (Clerk's Misc File No. 103,730)
- 2. Library LeAnn Gabriel and Judy Brightwell are to replace Nita Mitchel and Audrey Ahlquist, previously approved to attend DataPhase Users Group meeting in Kansas City May 2-4, 1983; cost to remain same. (Clerk's Misc. File No. 103,731)

Upon roll call, Harris, yes; Rice, yes; Young, yes. Motion carried.

Moved by Harris, seconded by Rice, to approve the following personnel actions:

Juvenile Bureau: Regular Appointments: Effective March 15, 1983: Phillip L. Casto-\$1,007.; Effective March 24, 1983: Geraldine Miner-\$913. (Clerk's Misc. File No. 103,732)

Building Operations: Return from Medical Leave - effective March 22, 1983: Lenere McGill. (Clerk's Misc. File No. 103,733)

Health: Resignation, effective March 31, 1983: Patsy Wilburn. Regular Appointment, effective April 1, 1983: Emma Mosby-\$1,044. (Clerk's Misc. File No. 103,734)

Upon roll call, Harris, yes; Rice, yes; Young, yes. Motion carried.

Chairman declared the Public Hearing for Adoption of 1981 BOCA Basic Building Code and 1979 one and two family dwelling codes open at 2:44 p.m. Mr. Don Hallock, County Inspector, was present and explained these codes. Young asked if there was anyone present to speak in favor or against these codes. There was none.

Moved by Rice, seconded by Harris, to approve and authorize execution by Chairman, this Resolution adopting the 1981 BOCA Basic Building Code and the 1979 one and two family dwelling codes. Upon roll call, Harris, yes; Rice, yes; Young, yes. Motion carried. (Clerk's Misc. File No. 103,739) Public Hearing closed at 2:47 p.m.

Coming on for a hearing is CZ-73, Jack Sylvester, Applicant, for a tract located South of Coyote Trail, between 241st West Avenue and 257th Street West Avenue. Young stated that the \$50. publication fee had been paid and the hearing would proceed. Mr. Bob Gardner, TMAPC, was present and stated that the Planning Commission staff recommends AG-R zoning and the Planning Commission had voted to approve the rezoning of this property to AG-R (this would allow 1 unit per acre).

Mr. Sylvester, the applicant, and the owner, Mr. Dave Anderson, spoke in support of this application and submitted a petition for the record. Mr. Jerry Overall, Chairman of School Board, also spoke in support of this application. He thinks this mobile home park will be an asset to the community.

Young asked if there was anyone present to protest the application. Mr.